
  
  Dear Parents/Caregivers           Term 2, Week 5, 2nd June, 2016 

DIARY DATES  
 

  Monday  6  June  Book Sale Commences  
  Monday   13   June  Queens Birthday holiday 
  Wednesday  15  June  ICAS Spelling Competition 
  Thursday  23  June  Year 6/7 Musical    7.30pm 
  Tuesday   28  June  Finance Committee Meeting  5.00pm 
  Wednesday  29  June  School Tour     9.30am 
  Wednesday  29  June  Governing Council Meeting  7.30pm 
  Wednesday   6  July  National Hoodie Day 

 Principal:                     Lesley Okholm 
Deputy Principal:    Jennie Elliottt     

Governing Council Chairperson:     Andrew Hunter 
Phone: 8725 3381    Fax: 8725 0576 

Website:  http://www.reidyprkps.sa.edu.au Email:  dl.0290_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

We are almost half way through this winter term but 

we have been lucky with the weather favouring 
students being outside at playtimes most days. I am 

often astounded to see how many students dress in 
shorts and t-shirts however, and whilst I know they tell 

us they ‘are not cold’, the temperature difference 

between the heated class environments and outside is 
enormous. Please urge your child to wear winter 

warmth clothes, but to remove them inside our 
buildings.. 

 
STEM Days  

Last Friday our staff attended a regional learning 

conference with 750 other educators at the Barn. This 
event was highly endorsed with the attendance of 

Federal Minister for Education Mr Simon Birmingham 
and our own Chief Executive Tony Harrison, with 

keynote speakers Martin Westwell , Director of the 

Flinders Centre for Science Education in the 21st 
Century and Ruben Meerman, the Surfing Scientist 

from ABC TV. 
 Our schools are taking a community-wide approach to 

bolstering science, technology, engineering and 
mathematics (STEM) learning, forging partnerships 

with businesses and other organisations in South 

Australia. 
Technological advances are eliminating current jobs 

and students need to be armed with the likely skills for 
jobs which might evolve in the next few years. 

Learning needs to be focused on projects with real-life 

applications and if we can do that properly we are 
hoping is that then the unemployment rate will actually 

take care of itself because we're going to have kids 
that will be prepared to think outside the 

square.Teachers at Reidy are now beginning the task 

of determining how we might enable STEM initiatives 
to be an integral part of all of our learning. 

This conference day was backed up with 2 family/

community days of STEM activities run by the Council in 
many of the town’s public areas. I was thrilled to hear 

our children bubbling with excitement about activities 
they had attended included constructing tee pees, lego  

and slime. 

 
Partnership Meeting 

This Friday 35 leaders from neighbouring schools will 
meet here in our school library. We will proudly show 

off our school and the work we do at this time. 

After school pickups 
Many students are staying well past dismissal time 

(3.15pm) to play in the playground or on the basketball 

court. Teachers will be asking students to move on as 
there is no supervision at this time, making this practise 

unsafe. Please endeavour to collect your children by 
3.25 at the latest. Students still on site after this time 

will be brought inside and, if repeatedly so, we will send 
them to OSHC. 

Drop off zone (O’Halloran Tce) 

Currently the area immediately outside the office area 

of the school on O’Halloran Terrace is a bus zone 
marked with yellow dotted lines.  A parent suggestion of 

asking Mt Gambier City Council to turn this into a drop 
off zone from 8.25-8.45 daily is being considered but we 

need to know how big the support for the idea is in our 
community. 

Please take a few seconds to take the poll on our 

facebook page or by clicking on this link. 
http://fans.vote/v/ACmRUhgH2kU 

This is not a guarantee but something Governing 
Council may choose to pursue. 

http://fans.vote/v/ACmRUhgH2kU


School Uniform expectations 

Our uniform shop is open each Monday morning from 8.25 until 9.30am.  
You are able to pre-order using the order form included at the end of this newsletter and items will be 

sent home with your child. 
Our Governing Council endorse the wearing of approved RPPS polos, rugby tops, hoodies, polar fleece jumpers, 

school dresses and skirts teamed with the school beanie and scarf. We expect students to wear NAVY BLUE bottoms 

which might include shorts, trackies or jeans without obvious logos. Please do not encourage wearing of patterned 
leggings and undershirts unless they are completely covered. 

Large earrings are dangerous in an active school day and should NOT be worn. This includes large studs which can 
easily be caught in clothes in a game and result in ripped ear lobes. Shoe choice should consider being able to run 

and engage in physical activities,  therefore UGG boots and slips ons are inappropriate. 

  Lesley Okholm      Jennie Elliott 
  Acting Principal      Acting Deputy Principal 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Cross Country 2016 
This year Reidy Park had 38 representatives who made the trip to Naracoorte on Friday, May 20th to run in the cross 

country event.  All of our children did an amazing job and we had some great results. 
Well done to the following children who achieved a top 4 placing. 

 

Leila C  1st   Will E 2nd 
Henry M  1st   Sarah D 2nd 

Harrison E    2nd   Alex J 4th 

Well done everyone 
Heath McShane, Physical Education  

  

UNIFORM 

  

SIZES 

  

PRICE INC 
GST 

Fleecy Jumpers 8, 10, 12, 14 35.00 

Hoodies 6,8,10, 12, 14,16 38.00 

  Small (Adult) 40.00 

Rugby Jumpers 

*Limited availability 

All sizes 83.00 

Vests 4, 8, 10 26.00 

DriFibre Polos 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14 25.00 

  Small & Med (Adult) 30.00 

Hats  (Bucket or Surf) Bucket - S/M, L/XL;  Surf 

- S, M 

7.00 

Summer Dresses 4,6,8,10,12,14,16 40.00 

Track Pants 4, 8 27.00 

Blue Reader Bags   8.00 



Winter Wear for Local Children Needed this Winter 

I have identified a need for local children in our community who are without decent and/or adequate winter clothing 
and shoes, aged from reception through to year 7.  I am asking that you please donate any USED CLOTHING that 

you no longer have a need for.  Items such as jackets, singlets, skivvys, jumpers, trousers, trackpants, socks, 
footwear and blankets are in demand.  Anything you feel will help these kids this winter would be greatly 

appreciated.  Donations can be left at the Front Office and I will collect and distribute them to those in need. 

Let’s keep these children warm this winter!  Thanks for your consideration. 
With gratitude,  Trudi Shelton, Pastoral Care Worker   
AIME presents National Hoodie Day 
Reidy Park is holding a fundraiser for the Australian Indigenous Mentoring Experience (AIME) by participating in 

National Hoodie Day. All students are encouraged to wear a hoodie on Wednesday July 6th (Week 10) and bring a 
gold coin donation with all proceeds going towards AIME to help them reach 10,000 Indigenous kids by 2018. This is 

part of our schools NAIDOC week celebrations. 

Save the Date - Reidy Park School Quiz Night 
Presented by “Trivia with a Twist”  on Saturday 30th July.  Tables of 10 can be booked or single tickets available from 

the front office at $15 per person.  BYO food and drinks.  The Fundraising committee is looking for any donations by 
the way of chocolates, wine or any small item suitable for prizes and giveaways.  If you would like to help out, please 

leave your donations at the front office by the 18th July. 

Thank you in advanced for your support. 
Reidy Park School fundraising committee 
Room 6 and 22 Leaf pictures 
Every second Friday, Rooms 6 and 22 meet for a buddy class activity. In week 1, we gathered autumn leaves and 

made different creatures out of them. There was some fabulous teamwork and some very talented artists present! 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Book Sale  

During week 6 the SRC are holding a book sale to raise money for the junior primary 

playground.  We encourage you to donate books that are in good condition, that you 

would think people would like, that you are not needing or using, that you are happy to 

give up. Please take any donations you have to the library before Friday 3rd June. 

Any unsold books will be donated to the library or to charity. 

 

 

 

 

Reidy Park Primary School has a Facebook page.  Here you will find posts about what’s hap-

pening in our school, up and coming events and so much more. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/reidyparkprimaryschool 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






